
From: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>
To: Baker, JoshJoshBaker@gov.sc.gov

Date: 3/2/2016 9:05:51 AM
Subject: Fwd: Meeting in Aiken

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:


From:  <dean.campbell@srs.gov>

Date:  March 2, 2016 at 8:43:53 AM EST

To: <hollypisarik@gov.sc.gov>

Subject: Fw: Meeting in Aiken

Since we weren't able to get together in February, perhaps we can shoot for March. Because of business travel on our side, the 
earliest we could get together is March 16. So, maybe you could give us some dates we could get together after that date? Just 
let me know. Thanks!

Dean Campbell
Public Affairs and Project Communications
Savannah River Remediation
Contractor to
US Department of Energy
 
(803) 208-8270
(803) 645-0325
Dean.Campbell@srs.gov
----- Forwarded by Dean Campbell/SRR/Srs on 03/02/2016 08:42 AM -----

From:        Dean Campbell/SRR/Srs
To:        hollypisarik@gov.sc.gov
Date:        02/17/2016 07:16 AM
Subject:        Fw: Meeting in Aiken

Holly: Since I haven't heard from you, thought I'd circle back with you on this one. While both dates are still available, Friday, 
Feb. 26, would be a better date for us. However, if we need to push it to March, we can. Just let me know. Thanks!

Dean Campbell
Public Affairs and Project Communications
Savannah River Remediation
Contractor to
US Department of Energy
 
(803) 208-8270
(803) 645-0325
Dean.Campbell@srs.gov
----- Forwarded by Dean Campbell/SRR/Srs on 02/17/2016 07:14 AM -----

From:        Dean Campbell/SRR/Srs
To:        hollypisarik@gov.sc.gov
Date:        02/08/2016 02:32 PM
Subject:        Meeting in Aiken
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Holly,

Thanks for contacting me on Friday. As we discussed, we'd love to have you come down to Aiken to chat with us. I've checked 
the calendar of our President, Stuart MacVean, and here are two dates/time frames that would work for him. If one of these work, 
perhaps we can also provide a brief tour of the liquid waste facilities so you'll have a better feel for what we're talking about. We 
can do our meeting and tour as quickly as you need us to.

Let me know if these dates/times don't work, and I can go back to the drawing board. Thanks!

Dean

Monday, February 22 from 10:00 - 1:00
Friday, February 26 from 10:00 - 1:00

Dean Campbell
Public Affairs and Project Communications
Savannah River Remediation
Contractor to
US Department of Energy
 
(803) 208-8270
(803) 645-0325
Dean.Campbell@srs.gov

mailto:Dean.Campbell@srs.gov

